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SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to property taxes

SPONSOR
Representative Brent Yonts

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County Sheriff

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

Amend KRS 134.020 to allow taxpayers to make real property tax payments three times a year.  The measure will require sheriffs to accept conforming payments.  Sheriff offices will be allowed a 5% fee on all received payments.  The measure amends KRS 133.220 and 134.140 to conform and make the ACT apply to assessment years beginning on or after January 1, 2004.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 60 on local governments is indeterminable, but is expected to be moderate to substantial.  The measure allows taxpayers to pay estimated real property tax payments three times a year; on April 1st, June 1st, and August 1st.  The county sheriff is allowed to charge a fee of either 5% or $20.00 whichever amount is greater.

It is expected that sheriff offices located in counties with cities of first and second class could realize a moderate fiscal impact from compliance to the measure.  Generally these offices have full time staff that could be utilized to comply with the measure.  Also, the equipment in the offices may be more compatible to facilitating the acceptance of installment payments from the taxpayer.  Sheriff offices located in counties containing cities of the third, fourth and fifth class could receive a substantial impact from compliance to the measure.  These offices could have to hire additional staff and purchase additional equipment to comply with the measure.  Administrative costs for all sheriff offices would increase due to additional staff time, multiple notifications, additional storage facilities, additional postage costs and public notification of the acceptance of installments.  Additionally, sheriff offices that use part time or seasonal employees could have to hire full time staff, which would increase costs associated with salaries and benefits.  

Taxpayers who have difficulty paying taxes in a timely manner under the current system may find this method easier to comply with, therefore saving penalties associated with being delinquent.  It is impossible to predict how many taxpayers would choose to pay their taxes using this method or how delinquency fees would be impacted under this system.
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